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To John Berrigan 

European Commission 

Directorate-General for Financial Stability, 

Financial Services and Capital Markets Union 

and 

c.c. Patricia Reilly

Head of Cabinet to Commissioner Mairead McGuinness 

European Commission 

Directorate-General for Financial Stability, 

Financial Services and Capital Markets Union 

Dear Director-General, dear Sean, 

The last legislative cycle has delivered strong achievements in the field of financial services, 

particularly in banking. Thanks to the leadership and tireless efforts of your teams and the 

constructive engagement of lawmakers, regulators, and industry stakeholders, we have seen the 

adoption of robust frameworks aimed at bolstering the resilience of banks, thereby enhancing 

financial stability, promoting transparency, combating money laundering and terrorist financing and 

protecting consumers. 

Many of these legislative achievements still require time and effort to be properly implemented, to 

be fully integrated by the relevant stakeholders, and to yield the concrete results that we aimed for. 

In order to allow for sufficient time and space to get this implementation right, but also to assess the 

impact of the new measures, identify potential gaps, and introduce possible adjustments to further 

finetune the frameworks, we should refrain from launching new large-scale initiatives in this field 

in the short to medium term. 

While focusing on effective implementation of recent legislative initiatives is essential, it is equally 

important to put stronger emphasis on the competitiveness of the financial sector, particularly 

banking, and its capacity to finance the economy. Recently, multiple initiatives have been put forth, 










